SUTHERLAND Tara

From: Planning_THM

Sent: 09 January 2024 16:42

To: Planning Policy; YOUNG Daniel

Subject: RE: Oxford Local Plan 2040 and Partial CIL Charging Schedule Review Consultations

Open

Dear Alex

Thank you for your email.

Please advice if the information below is appropriate.

Many thanks

Judith Montford

Sustainable Places | Thames Area

Environment Agency | Red Kite House,

OX10 8BD

From: Planning Policy <planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk>

Sent: 08 January 2024 12:01

To: Planning_THM

Subject: RE: Oxford Local Plan 2040 and Partial CIL Charging Schedule Review Consultations Open

You don't often get email from planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk. Learn why this is important

Warning: The sender of this message could not be validated. Please use caution when opening any message content such as attachments or links

Dear Judith,

Thank you for taking the time to submit your comments on the Oxford Local Plan 2040 consultation recently, which I can confirm have been received by the Planning Policy Team. For your comments to be valid for consideration, we would need you to provide some additional information. This is to ensure we meet our statutory requirements for handling comments, and also for you to confirm your consent on how we use your personal information and contact you in future. We are unable to make use of anonymous submissions.

Please can you reply with a copy of the completed table below a planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk:

Name (if different from submission)	Environment Agency
Postal Address	Red Kite House,
Post Code	OX10 8BD
Email Address (if different from submission)	
	Yes – you may state my name and the first line of my address and postcode when publishing my response.

If you wish to be notified about the progress of the Plan following this stage, please select/underline one or more from the following options:

Yes - I wish to be notified when the Council submits the Oxford Local Plan 2040 to the Government?

Yes - I wish to be notified when the Inspector's report is published?

Yes - I wish to be notified when the Oxford Local Plan 2040 is adopted?

If you have any questions, please email us at <u>planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk</u> and someone from the team will get back to you as soon as possible.

Best wishes,

Alex

Planning Policy Team

Planning Policy I Planning & Regulatory Services

Oxford City Council I Town Hall I St. Aldate's I Oxford I OX1 1BX I planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk I

From: Planning_THM

Sent: 05 January 2024 23:58

To: Planning Policy <planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk>; YOUNG Daniel

Subject: RE: Oxford Local Plan 2040 and Partial CIL Charging Schedule Review Consultations Open

Dear Planning Policy Team

Thank you for consulting us to provide comments on the attached local plan. Please find attached our comments.

Kind regards

Judith Montford

Sustainable Places | Thames Area Environment Agency | Red Kite House,

OX10 8BD

From: Planning Policy planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk>

Sent: 10 November 2023 12:09

Subject: Oxford Local Plan 2040 and Partial CIL Charging Schedule Review Consultations Open

Warning: The sender of this message could not be validated. Please use caution when opening any message content such as attachments or links

Following the approval of the **Submission Draft Oxford Local Plan 2040** by Council on **7 November**, and the approval of the **Partial CIL Charging Schedule Review** by Cabinet on **18 October** we are writing to notify you that consultations on both are **now open** and will run for an **8 week** period until **Friday 5 January 2024**.

The **Submission Draft Oxford Local Plan 2040 consultation** offers the public the final chance to express their views on whether the Plan and accompanying Policies Map meets the tests of "soundness" set out in paragraph 35 of the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF). The **Partial CIL Charging Schedule Review consultation** offers the opportunity to comment on proposed changes to the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) charging schedule.

Representations received during the local plan consultation period will be submitted to, and considered by, an independent Planning Inspector during the examination of the plan.

The consultation documents for the Submission Draft Oxford Local Plan 2040 are available to view on the City Council's website: www.oxford.gov.uk/localplan2040

The CIL Partial Review Draft Charging Schedule and the supporting evidence are available to view on the City Council's website: www.oxford.gov.uk/CILconsultation

Hard copies of the Submission Draft Oxford Local Plan 2040, the entire evidence base and background papers and the CIL Partial Review Draft Charging Schedule are available for inspection in the reception area at our principal office at the Town Hall, St Aldates, Oxford, OX1 1BX.

A copy of the Submission Draft Oxford Local Plan 2040 and the Draft Charging Schedule will also be available to view at the following libraries: Oxfordshire County Library (Westgate), Blackbird Leys Library, Cowley Library, Headington Library, Littlemore Library, Summertown Library and Botley Library.

Comments can be submitted online, using our consultation portal, found at the following web addresses:

 $https://consultation.oxford.gov.uk/planning-services/oxford-local-plan-2040-reg19-consultation;\\ www.oxford.gov.uk/CIL \underline{consultation}$

Alternatively, copies of representation forms can be downloaded from our website at www.oxford.gov.uk/localplan2040, obtained by emailing planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk or by calling 01865 252847.

Hard copies can be returned by post to the Planning Policy Team, Oxford City Council, Town Hall, St Aldates, Oxford OX1 1BX.

Please note that your representation will be publicly available, and a copy will be published on the Council's website. You may ask for your address to be withheld before publication, but representations cannot be anonymous.

The City Council will upon request notify you when: the Submission Draft Oxford Local Plan 2040 or the CIL Partial Review Draft Charging Schedule are submitted to the Secretary of State; the Examination Inspector has published his/her recommendations; the Oxford Local Plan 2040 or the CIL Charging Schedule has been adopted. On making such a request please provide full contact details.

Should you have any queries in relation to this consultation please contact the planning policy team via email at the address above.

Planning Policy Team

Planning & Regulatory Services (Post Point SA 3.1A) Oxford City Council | Town Hall | St. Aldate's | Oxford | OX1 1BX | \$\frac{1}{28}\$ 01865 252847

Website: www.oxford.gov.uk | Follow us on Twitter: www.twitter.com/OxfordCity | Like us on Facebook: www.twitter.com/OxfordCity</a

__

This email was Malware checked by UTM 9. http://www.sophos.com

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. All communications sent to or from Oxford City Council may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. if you have received this email in error please notify the author by return email.

This message has been sent using TLS 1.2 Information in this message may be confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have received this message by mistake, please notify the sender immediately, delete it and do not copy it to anyone else. We have checked this email and its attachments for viruses. But you should still check any attachment before opening it. We may have to make this message and any reply to it public if asked to under the Freedom of Information Act, Data Protection Act or for litigation. Email messages and attachments sent to or from any Environment Agency address may also be accessed by someone other than the sender or recipient, for business purposes.

--

This email was Malware checked by UTM 9. http://www.sophos.com

This message has been sent using TLS 1.2 Information in this message may be confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have received this message by mistake, please notify the sender immediately, delete it and do not copy it to anyone else. We have checked this email and its attachments for viruses. But you should still check any attachment before opening it. We may have to make this message and any reply to it public if asked to under the Freedom of Information Act, Data Protection Act or for litigation. Email messages and attachments sent to or from any Environment Agency address may also be accessed by someone other than the sender or recipient, for business purposes.